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•  Medicare and/or private insurance has paid a portion of the 
service and the provider is billing MDCH for the coinsurance 
and/or deductible amounts; or 

• The service is prior authorized by MDCH. MDCH will only prior 
authorize non-emergency services to out of state/beyond 
borderland providers if the service is not available within the state 
of Michigan and borderland areas. 

 
Managed Care Plans follow their own Prior Authorization criteria for out  
of network/out of state services. 
  
Providers must be licensed and/or certified by the appropriate standard-
setting authority. 

 
All providers (except pharmacies) rendering services to Michigan 
Medicaid beneficiaries must complete the on-line application process 
described in the Provider Enrollment Section of this Chapter in order to 
receive reimbursement. Exceptions to this requirement may be made in 
special circumstances. These circumstances will be addressed through 
the Prior Authorization process. Pharmacies must complete the 
enrollment process with MDCH’s PBM. Refer to the Provider Enrollment 
Section of this Chapter for additional information. 

 
Out of state/beyond borderland providers enrolled with the Michigan 
Medicaid program may submit their claims directly to the MDCH billing 
system. Providers should refer to the appropriate Billing and 
Reimbursement chapter of this manual for billing instructions. 
 

Medicaid Provider Manual,  
General Information for Providers,  

Page 13, April 1, 2010. 
 
 
The Department has yet to receive any claims for the Appellant’s  out of state 
emergency services.  The Department has made attempts to assist the Appellant with 
resolving these outstanding bills, and has been able to reach two of the three providers.  

 indicated they are aware of the Appellant’s Medicaid eligibility and 
stated that he has a $0 balance.   

 acknowledged that a bill had not been sent to Michigan Medicaid, the 
Appellant’s Medicaid eligibility was verified and they agreed to bill Michigan Medicaid.  
Despite numerous attempts, the Department has not been able to contact  

  (Exhibit 1, page 2)  The Appellant’s wife’s testimony 
indicated that she is continuing to work with the Department and the out of state providers 
to resolve the outstanding bills.  
 
The Appellant’s providers must bill Medicaid in order to receive payment from the 
Department.  There has been no evidence presented that the Department has denied any 






